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August 17, 2023

David Heitman, Recycling Coordinator
Gloucester County Improvement Authority
County of Gloucester

503 Monroeville Road

Swedesboro, New Jersey 08085

Dear Mr. Heitman:

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Sustainable Waste
Management is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Gloucester County District Solid Waste
Management Plan (County Plan) dated May 23rd, 2023. County Conservation, LL.C, proposed an
application to amend the Gloucester County Solid Waste Management Plan to include
additional parcels of land to the Class B/C facility. Their facility is located at 2989 Delsa Drive,
Franklinville, NJ 08322. County Conservation, LLC, has entered an agreement with the owner of
the adjacent property (Block 2403; Lots 5,6,8, and 9) to purchase these parcels and to add a portion
of these lots to the existing Class B/C operations. The Franklinville facility presently has a daily
limit of 1,440 tons per day for acceptance of all currently approved materials.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the application to amend the Gloucester County Solid Waste
Management Plan to include additional parcels of land to the Class B/C facility can be
accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of County
Conservation, LL.C, to add the additional parcels outlined above into the Gloucester County Solid
Waste Management Plan for operations of the company’s Class B/C recycling center is hereby
approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11().

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 292-2402 or email at
James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov.

Sincelely,
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thl Aspinwall, Section Chief
Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing

New Jersey is an Equal Opportunity Employer. Printed on Recycled Paper and Recyclable.



